Minutes- United Church of Ludlow

Annual Meeting

November 4, 2012

Attendees:

The meeting opened with 25 members in attendance, a quorum.

Minutes:
Bob Kottkamp, President of the Executive Board, called the meeting to order at 11:50 a.m.  Pastor Don Harpster offered a prayer.  The minutes of the prior annual meeting on November 13, 2011 were read and on a motion by David Almond and second by Lisha Klaiber, the minutes were accepted.

President’s Perspective:

Bob’s perspective during the past year included focus on the Agan estate trial and the high court attendance of church members in support, and the Church’s birthday celebration, which included researching the Church’s historical records to enhance the festivities.  He expressed appreciation to Johanna Harpster for undertaking Sunday School and to the Trustees for their building stewardship.

Pastor’s Report:

Pastor began his report with high praise for the preparations made by the birthday party planning committee.  He expressed serious doubts that such a celebration could be accomplished in less than six months but deemed it a great success with much of it’s success due to the great publicity accorded the upcoming event.  He gave special thanks to Sandy Peplau, the Executive Board and Rev. Pamela Lucas of the Vermont Confederation of the United Church of Christ for the celebration of his 40th anniversary of his ordination.  And he also cited his pleasure at the success of the recent Reformation Sunday event.

Treasurer’s Report:

Lisha Klaiber began her report with thanks to George Thomson for the treasurer’s report compilation.  She cited a projected loss for 2012-2013 of $15,000 an improvement over last year’s projected loss of $30,000.  She indicated higher insurance costs and savings incurred by prebuy moves for oil and gas.  Citing the building account being separate from the general operating account she recommended no extensive renovation work be performed during the coming year.  Unexpected expenses incurred by the Church might have need of the building funds resources.  Based on the auditor’s report of poorly managed expense accounting for church events, she strongly recommended event coordinators keep a better handle on handling funds for their event.  On a motion by David Almond and second by George Thomson, the treasurer’s report was accepted.
United Church Women:  No Report

While there was no report from the United Church women Bob Kottkamp presented a treasurer’s report with a note that the purchase of a new computer for the Church office will be donated by the United Church women.

Altar Guild

The report thanks Betty Helberg, Laura Caravatt, Anne Oakes and Andy O’hotnicky for their work on this committee and welcomes Judi Kreiger to the committee in the coming year.

Membership Committee Report:
The focus of this report dealt with the birthday party celebration and the extraordinary work done by the membership committee.  A large part of the celebration success was due to the extensive publicity generated during the planning time and pointed to the need to have this work continued in the future.  As always the main goal of the membership committee is the need for new members.  On a motion by George Thomson and second by Jim Peplau, this report was accepted.
Auditor Committee Report:

The auditors found no inconsistencies in the financial handling of the Church’s funds and thanked Lisha Klaiber for her dedication to the duties of her position.  They added that more careful attention should be given to handling of receipts during church functions…a

comment already made by Lisha in her treasurer’s report.  On a motion by Carolyn Gauthier and second by Lisha Klaiber, this report was accepted.
Deacon’s Report:

Sandy Peplau presented her report thanking all on the committee.  She said the Outreach committee had disbursed $4,000 over the past year and was responsible for supplying pulpit coverage whenever Pastor was absent.  On a motion by David Almond and second by Lisha Klaiber, the Deacon’s report was accepted.
Bob Kottkamp took this opportunity to thank the Deacons and the Trustees for their dedicated work to the Church and brought to the attention of the meeting the Outreach poster prepared by Susan Kneebone identifying who Outreach has helped.

Pastor took another opportunity to announce the retirement of Jim Proctor, secretary and the need to seek a new secretary.  Bob Kottkamp, Pastor, Lisha Klaiber plus one other committee member will start interviewing for this position which requires 7-8 hr/wk, 2 day/week.
Slate of Officers:

Bob Kottkamp introduced the 2013 Slate citing terms of office.  President, Clerk, Treasurer and Receiver of Offerings are elected each year; Trustees have a three year term and Deacons have a four year term.  There is no nominating committee and Outreach committee and Sandy Peplau will no longer chair the Deacons Committee.  Bob thanked Carol Wu for her faithful service to the nominating committee and as Trustee.  On a motion by Carolyn Gauthier and second by Lisha it was moved to vote on the Slate as a whole.  This motion passed.  The motion to accept the Slate as a whole was made by Jim Peplau and second by George Thomson and was accepted.
Bob Kottkamp thanked Ed Boadway, Director of Music for this faithful service over the past year.
The meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m. on a motion by Carolyn Gauthier and second by David Almond.

Respectfully submitted:

Pat Liao, Clerk
